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SPECIAL CALL MEETING MINUTES
	May 19, 2022


THE BLACK MOUNTAIN TOWN COUNCIL held a special called meeting on Thursday, May 19, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. in the board room of Town Hall, 160 Midland Avenue, Black Mountain NC. The purpose of this meeting is for the Town Council is to discuss the Fiscal Year 2022-23 Budget and CIP.

Mayor Larry Harris called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. with the following members present: 

Mayor Larry B. Harris 
Vice Mayor Ryan Stone 
Council Member Archie Pertiller
Council Member Ryan Stone
Council Member Bill Christy 
Council Member Doug Hay
Council Member Pam King

The following staff members were present: 
Josh Harrold, Town Manager
Savannah Parrish, Town Clerk 
Steve Parker, Police Chief
John Coffey, Interim Fire Chief
Jamey Matthews, Public Works Director
Jessica Trotman, Planning Director
Josh Henderson, Parks and Recreation Director
Tammy Holland, Finance Director

Mayor Harris welcomed the public and called the meeting to order. Manager Harrold began the discussion with a review of the major changes that he is recommending for the Fiscal Year 22-23 operating budget. The document which Manager Harrold provided to the Town Council is included and made part of these minutes.
There was some discussion among the Town Council regarding the changes proposed by Manager Harrold, particularly concerning compensation for staff and the need for retention. 
Manager Harrold is recommending six new fulltime positions in this budget. Three police officer positions, a water customer service representative, a second human resources employee, and a project manager. The new positions account for an increase of $146,214 in Administration, $205,027 in the Police Department Budget, and $56,117 in the Water Department. 
Council Member Doug Hay suggested that the Cost-of-Living Adjustment be raised to 6% from the recommended 5.75%.  Other Council Members agreed with the suggestion, and the budget will be updated to reflect the change. 
The pay adjustment would precede the budgeted compensation and classification study, scheduled to begin in August. 


The Town Council will continue their discussion of the Fiscal Year 22-23 Budget and Capital Improvement Plan in a special call meeting on May 26th, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. 

There being no further discussion, Mayor Larry B. Harris adjourned the meeting at 9:43 a.m. 

ATTEST: 						


_____________________________________	         	_______________________________
Savannah Parrish, Assistant to Manger/Town Clerk 		Larry B. Harris, Mayor


_______________________________
								Josh Harrold, Town Manager 



















FY22-23 Budget
COLA
· 5.75% accounts for $250,000 increase in pay—All fulltime employees will be above $15/hour
· Biltmore Forest—6%, Woodfin—6%, Weaverville—7% merit, Buncombe County—4.69%, Asheville—5%. 
Health Insurance
· Increased 24%
· Approximately $120,000 per year
Administration
· 2 new positions--$146,214
· Salary study--$10,000
· Public records software--$6,000

Police

· 3 new positions--$205,027
· 5 police cars--$280,000 (debt)
· Body cameras--$300,000 (debt)
· Radar signs--$6,000
Streets
· ART--$25,000
· Snowplows, banners, salt spreaders, welder, cameras--$46,500
· ROW mowing--$32,000
· Truck--$85,000
· Truck--$52,500
Building/ground maintenance
· Paving at Lake Tomahawk tennis courts-$16,000
· Pool electrical work/equalizers-$8,200
· Contract mowing town property (minus ballfields) --$53,000
Sanitation
· CDL license--$10,000
Recreation
· Rec programs--$13,000
· Tree trimming at garden--$7,000
· Masterplan--$60,000
· Croquet court fencing--$9,000
· Basketball goals for youth basketball--$25,000
· Work truck--$26,500
· Passenger van--$42,000
Planning
· Ninth street bridge engineering--$40,000
· Bike boulevard--$32,000
· Charlotte Street sidewalk--$65,000
· UDO--$60,000
· Cragmont Park Phase II--$15,000
Fire
· Transfer to capital reserve--$100,000
· Radio headsets for E-4 and E42--$11,200
· Forcible entry tool--$6,000
· 4 radios replaced--$20,000
· Scott Pak for E4/E42--$9,000
· Chief vehicle--$75,000
Powell Bill
· Street paving--$400,000
· Street striping--$25,000
Stormwater
· Green infrastructure--$55,000
· Reserve--$84,000
Water
· AMI meters--$125,000
· Asheville water line transfer--$250,000
· Well pumps--$50,000
· General waterline replacement--$100,000
· Department supplies—increased $50,000
· 1 new position for water finance--$56,117
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